



# BOULDER AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE - MINUTES

04/06 @ 12:00 via zoom and in-person:

ALANO CLUB - 4800 Baseline Rd, Suite B #102, Boulder CO

**Secretary:** Alanna P; covered by Tiare P. this month

The meeting opened with a moment of silence and the Serenity Prayer

**12 Traditions read by:** Nick  
**12 Concepts read by:** -  
**Clean Time Anniversaries:** Carl; 47 years  
**Welcome New Members:** -

## *We Agree to Meeting Etiquette*

- We strive to achieve consensus whenever possible;
- We will not separate ourselves as individuals of the Boulder Area Service Committee;
- We will focus ourselves upon establishing unity, mutual respect, and trust during the meeting, we will meet our stated objectives for each meeting;
- We will agree that only one person will speak at a time, and there will be no sidebar conversations;
- We affirm that action groups (ad hoc committees) will be used at Boulder Area meetings to identify solutions for goals and issues.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

- Nomination: Nick P for treasurer and Kurt B for vice treasurer. Elections held with 14 voting members and Nick P voted in as treasurer and Kurt B voted in as vice treasurer.
- Please announce at meetings and think about nominations for a new Activities Chair and follow-up next month.
- Our CRCNA liaison, Avery, has a commitment for the next two months and cannot fulfill this role until June. TJ stepping in for the next 2 months until Avery can resume her commitment.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



## **SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:**

### **I. WEBMASTER:** TJ - [Naboulderweb@gmail.com](mailto:Naboulderweb@gmail.com).

- Flyer for Bingo night on events calendar for WRCNA fundraiser BINGO night; please pass around and announce at meetings.

---

### **II. REGIONAL COMMITTEE: RCM 1-** Carl will attend assemble 04/19/25- looking at guidelines changes...Flyer out for Pancake Breakfast on ColoradoNA.org.

- GSR's can participate in regional assembly via Zoom info on ColoradoNA.org.

Minutes and FLYERS

<https://nacolorado.org/rsc/minutes/>

---

### **III. HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS:** Grace- [naboulder.handi.sec@gmail.com](mailto:naboulder.handi.sec@gmail.com)

- Grace- no report this month.

---

### **IV. PHONE LINE:** Jason W. - [naboulderhelpline@gmail.com](mailto:naboulderhelpline@gmail.com)

- 15 calls; 7 stayed on long enough to reach a volunteer. Expenses that will come out this month: \$35.19: monthly billing & \$15.00: SMS campaign.
- Meets with umbrella group; Ponca Pl.

---

### **V. PUBLIC INFORMATION:** Christian F. - [Naboulder.pi@gmail.com](mailto:Naboulder.pi@gmail.com)

-\$70 meeting lists

-\$250 KGNU

-\$0 flyers

\$100 IP's

- In Sept there are Denver rallies for addiction awareness month and would like to discuss NA having a presence at these rallies.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



- Activities:

1. I attended the Regional PR, H&I, and PI Inventory meeting. There are upcoming Rallies in Denver on May 30 th and in September, which is National Addiction and Recovery Awareness month. We should have a presence at these rallies with Boulder Area meeting lists for those visiting Denver for the event.
2. I lost my printing privileges, so I have only printed 150 meeting lists. Take if you need them, leave them if you don't. There are no revisions.
3. I made signs for the literature racks that have my name, phone number and the PI email address should any facility want them restocked or removed. I got these signs on the racks at the Works program, CU recovery club and methadone clinic while restocking them.
4. While on the CU campus, I checked the two bulletin boards at the UMC for our flyers, only to be dismayed that they were not present. I put them up and now believe last months timing wasn't as much as a coincidence as my presence reminded my helper in posting them
5. I checked the Boulder Public Library. That dude is doing his job, as it was prominently posted.
6. I posted a flyer in the North Boulder Library bulletin board.
7. I exchanged the Homeless Shelter's rack for stacks of our flyers and meeting lists, taking the rack away for use at a more advantageous location.
8. The bill is due for KGNU. I need pre-imburement of \$250 and will get it paid on Monday. I did call him and apologized for the lateness.

---

**VI. ACTIVITIES:** Adam S. - [Naboulderactivities@gmail.com](mailto:Naboulderactivities@gmail.com)

- Need a new activities chair as Max can no longer fulfill commitment. Around \$300 from BINGO night will be turned in next Area. **NEW PROPOSAL:** \$250 for Memorial Day picnic (TJ & Adam) will oversee this event until a new activities chair is found.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



---

**VII. CRCNA LIAISON:** Avery was not able to attend last meeting and will not for the next two months due to work obligations. TJ will stand in and report back next Area.

-

<https://nacolorado.org/crcna/>

---

**VIII. Outreach Committee:** Jerry

- Had a meeting to discuss what has been working and what hasn't within this committee. A new design coming forth: Breaking down Boulder Area into "territories: Longmont/Firestone; Boulder/Gunbarrel; Northern and Western areas- Broomfield/Westminster/Nederland
- - two leaders per each territory one female and one male; Territory leaders needed- please announce at meetings and contact Jerry or Sammy if interested. These leaders will attend meetings in their territory on a regular basis and report back to Outreach Committee and discussing any support that groups are needing.

**Report Doc from Committee:**

March 29, 2025

Report #1

Sammy W/ Brian S / Jerry B

**Scope**

A new subcommittee has formed to determine the best strategy/ new direction for the outreach committee. A small group met to discuss what has been working and what has not been working as it relates to Outreach in the Boulder Area. We had a productive meeting. The group decided we would structure the committee in a similar format as the H/I subcommittee.

**Territories:**

Essentially, we will divide the Area into three territories:

North: (Longmont / Firestone)

Boulder: (City of Boulder and Gunbarrel)

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



Outer Boulder County: (communities east of Boulder (Louisville, Lafayette, Broomfield  
Westminster and west of Boulder: Nederland)

In each territory we will find and recruit two leaders with at least 5 years of clean time to act as Territory Leaders / Coordinators. (one male and one female preferred). Territory Leaders / Coordinators will coordinate visits to meetings in their territory that need support.

The subcommittee chair and vice chair will focus on these activities:

- (1) Recruit territory leaders / coordinators
- (2) Communicate within the area through GSRs about Outreach Opportunities.
- (3) Support Territory leaders / coordinators
- (4) Facilitate Outreach Committee meetings for the area

The Outreach Committee recognizes that the Boulder Area can benefit by providing service opportunities to people who are new in recovery because there is no clean time requirement for supporting a meeting through the Outreach Committee. However, the Committee also recognizes that we owe these new members some structure. That is why the Territory Leaders will be there. The Outreach committee will get to meetings and try to do some fellowship before or after meetings. We will also bring cookies to the meetings we visit. (FYI – we may ask the Area for a small cookie budget!)

The GSRs will be encouraged to communicate that Outreach is a great opportunity for everyone:

- (a) Service to a group who needs support
- (b) Doing 90 in 90 to be of service while they go to meetings (sponsors can suggest this to their sponsees).
- (c) New to the program to meet new people who are like them.
- (d) Interest in sponsorship or just helping newcomers to meet people who may be looking to meet potential sponsors or people with time

The Outreach Committee is a great way to support groups who need the help, bring service opportunities to our area, help the newcomer and bring leadership to where it is needed.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



### **Next Area Meeting (April 6)**

As a next step, we plan to begin the recruitment effort to find the right Territory Leaders and ask that GSR&'s share this information with their Home Groups. If anyone wants to be a Territory Leader, they should contact:

Jerry (303) 718-4502 (jerry.boyd14@gmail.com) or

Sammy (303) 827-5392 (sammywiley04@gmail.com).

Jerry will at least call in on zoom, if unable to physically attend at Alano club

Reference any traditions or IPs for NA Outreach?

---

### **AD-HOC COMMITTEES:**

- None to report on this month.

### **OPEN DISCUSSION:**

Proposals already have:

- TJ offered to reserve place for Memorial Day picnic. New proposal discussed and Area members agreed to give TJ \$250 for reservation.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



## **GROUP REPORTS:**

### **Barrel Full of Recovery: GSR - Dan**

- Meeting going well. Nothing to report.

Area Donation: \$ 0

Literature Order: \$ 22

---

### **Sunday Morning Tune Up: GSR - Sam**

- A lot of people joining online

Area Donation: \$ 0

Literature Order \$ 0

---

### **Tuesday Night by Candlelight: GSR - Justin**

-

Area Donation: \$ 29.40

Literature Order: \$ 47.50

---

### **Ties that Bind: GSR - David**

-

Area Donation: \$ 27.00

Literature Order \$ 39.00

---

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



**Welcome Home Group:** GSR - Max

- Could use support but meeting doing good.

Area Donation \$ 0

Literature Order: \$ 0

---

**Kings of Recovery:** GSR - Stan

- Meeting going well.

Area Donation: \$ 160

Literature Order \$ 0

---

**It Works:** GSR - Avery

- Meeting going well. A lot of recovery groups and treatment centers.

Area Donation \$ 42

Literature Order \$ 166.32

---

**Clean For Today:** GSR - Mike

- Not here.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Primary Purpose:** GSR - Joe

- Not an actual GSR for meeting. Chris reported for group.

Area Donation: \$ 203

Literature Order: \$0

---

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**





**Progress not Perfection:** GSR - Joseph

- Not here

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Retune at Noon:** GSR - Evelyn

- 10-12 per day. A couple new comers. Elections last meeting and all positions filled.

Area Donation: \$196

Literature Order: \$34

---

**Silver Linings:** GSR - Teresa

- Carl reported. Looking for a GSR. Could use support.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Surviving Saturday Night (Saturday)/No Matter What (Wednesday):** GSR - Eric

- Expanding dramatically and meeting going well.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$ 116

---

**Saturday – No Matter What:** NEEDS GSR – Carl

Area Donation: \$0

- Needs a GSR.

Literature: \$0

---

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



**Living Clean:** GSR - Mary Kate

- Not Here.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Women's Literature Study:** GSR - Jenna

- Not Here.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Get Down to it:** GSR - T

- Meeting going well and reminder that this meeting is a speaker meeting each week.

Area Donation: \$0

Literature Order: \$0

---

**Sunday Solutions:** GSR - Lacy

- Taylor- Meeting has now grown and group is covering PI rack. 14-18 people on a regular.

Area Donation: \$ 12

Literature Order: \$ 75

---

**NEW BUSINESS:**

**PROPOSALS:** \$250 to reserve Memorial Day Picnic: Adam and TJ will cover this commitment until Activities chair is filled. Flyer will be put together once the location is found. Hopeful for flyer next month.

- Discussion around new printer needs. Christian can no longer print for free and Taylor did the printing for Area forms this month and discussed the amounts of printing: \$57.40 for both AREA forms (GSR Report Sheet; Boulder Lit Order Form); 200 copies of each. This will need to be budgeted in for future months as well.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



- Looking up info on an Office Depot professional account to hopefully decrease cost but unsure if we have access to one. Need to account for printing costs in future.

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



**LITERATURE REPORT:**

Chair: Irene T.

**\*\*\*New Lit Form please use it. Shipping is 6% of the order anything over \$500**

**Total Income from Literature Sales: \$ 536.50**

**PI Literature order: \$0**

**Literature order H&I: \$0**

**Literature Order: \$ 634.03**

Proposal to set aside for Literature Order: \$ 500 for April.

- approved



**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



## **AREA TREASURER'S REPORT:**

Chair: Joseph C.

**\*\*Please announce that individuals donate directly to the NA Area account, then the Group will make one donation to area Venmo.**

**Previous balance:**      \$ 1,382.32

### **Income**

Total from groups:      \$ 774  
Literature Sales:      \$ 536.50  
Other Sources:      \$ 0  
**Total income:**      \$ 1,310.50

### **Expenses**

Area Room Rent      \$ 35  
H&I rent      \$  
Secretary of State      \$  
Website:      \$  
Phone Line:      \$50.19  
PO Box: (annually)      \$  
Activities      \$250  
PI      \$320  
Literature:      \$634.03  
    H&I Lit      \$  
    PI Lit      \$100  
**Total Expenses:**      **\$ 755.19**

Grand Total (new and old money on hand):      \$ 2,695.82  
Expenses      \$ 820.17  
Total adjusted (less expenses) on hand:      \$ 1,875.65  
Prudent Reserve:      \$ 1,000  
Total Available to Donate:      \$ 875.65  
Donate to Region:      \$ 875.65  
New Balance      \$ 1,000 (including prudent reserve)

**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**



**NEXT AREA MEETING:  
5/4/25 @ 12pm HYBRID**